REPORT ON PATIENT REFERENCE GROUP 
DR SELBY AND PARTNERS 

CHRISTMAS MALTINGS SURGERY
Aim:   To give patients’ a voice in the organisation of their care, contribute to the practice decision-making and consult on service development and provision
Our Patient Reference Group was founded in October 2009 (then called Patient Participation Group – PPG).  Our Practice Manager advertised within the surgery and approached patients who would be interested in forming a PPG within the surgery.  The surgery arranged a preliminary meeting with interested parties, with our first official meeting held on 22 March 2010.  At this meeting our Chairman and Secretary were elected, Terms of Reference, quorum, annual review arrangements and a workplan of short, medium and long term objectives were agreed upon.  
We hold regular meetings (every 2 months) in the surgery on a Wednesday evening.  We have a cross selection of members who include the older generation, working population and parents.  Unfortunately, despite extensive, ongoing, recruitment campaigns, we do not have a current PRG member representing patients from our ethnic minorities, this may be due to our rural location and relatively low numbers of ethnic patients.  Our group is advertised via posters displayed within the surgery, the surgery’s advertising TV screen, our website and word of mouth.

We have been members of NAPP (National Association for Patient Participation) from the beginning and receive regular newsletters and updates which are disseminated to our members.

Our (then) Chairperson, Practice Manager and Secretary attended a ‘Making the Most of Patient Participation in the East of England’ in  June 2010 in Cambourne to gain valuable insight into the workings of 4 already existing PPG groups from advice on advertising, recruiting, the  keys to success and proven ways to fail.  A representative from their PCT also gave a presentation on ‘The Importance of Patient Participation for the Future of the NHS’.   We attended individual workshops and had the opportunity of a question and answer session at the end.  Some very useful tips were gained from the conference which we then fed back to our members.  The meeting gave us the confidence and knowledge to go forward with our group.
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In September 2010 and November 2010 our Patient Participation Group performed 2 patient surveys and repeated the surveys in January 2012 and again in October 2012 through to February 2013.  The 2010 surveys were a learning curve for the practice and PPG when it came to collating figures for analysis and we feel, on reflection, their accuracy wasn’t 100%.  From this we have been able to perform our 2012 and 2013 surveys with growing confidence and feel they went very well.  Patients were asked by our receptionists, GPs and Nurses to participate in the survey.  Our PRG members also attended our Saturday morning clinics to hand out, encourage and explain to patients the rationale behind the survey.  Due to the logistical problems with our 2010 surveys we were unable to publish the results on our website, but our 2012 and 2013 surveys have been published on the website and are available for patients to view.
When we compared our 2013 survey with our previous one, it would appear patients, on the whole, seem very satisfied and this would seem to indicate things are going ‘in the right direction’.  We discussed the latest results at our PRG meeting on 13 February 2013, and the results taken away for further comparison.

Last  year’s action plan to address the comments raised concerning a) not being open on Saturday mornings – the practice has run Saturday morning clinics since 7 January 2012 and b) appointment times - the appointment of locum doctors to cover doctor absences thus improving patient waiting times for appointments - seems successful.  

During 2012 we also completely changed our appointment system to incorporate more urgent appointments and this appears to be working extremely well, in spite of our local ‘walk-in’ clinic closing and the subsequent demand on our services.  We have coped quite well with the extra demand with the situation eased with extra funding from our PCT for a 6 month period up to March 2013.  This has allowed the practice to employ locum doctors for the additional workload.
From our recent survey we noticed patients have passed very favourable comments on our 2 new full-time partners who joined us in the summer of last year.

As a practice we open Monday to Fridays 8.00 am to 6.30 pm with patients able to book appointments on-line, by telephone or in person.  We hold Saturday morning clinics from 9.00 am – 11.30 am, bookable in advance, for a doctor and nurse.

On a finishing note, our chair, Mr Frank Gibson, would like to thank all those who took part in the recent survey.
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